
 

A Member of the 

Cudgegong Learning 

Community 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE  
 
In a big school, it can be easy to lose a sense of the “whole”. This is one of the reasons why 
we dedicate one period per week to a whole-school assembly that allows all students from 
Years 7 to 12 to come together to hear reports from their peers about opportunities seized – 
whether academic, sporting and cultural – as well as celebrate the successes achieved by so 
many of our students. Sporting carnivals are another way of bringing the whole school 
together. It was a surprise to this writer upon beginning at Mudgee High in 2009 to discover 
the school swimming carnival was only compulsory for Years 7-9. Older students were obliged 
to nominate if they wished to attend. 

This year, that has changed. 

On Friday, ALL students are expected to attend our swimming carnival. This is an opportunity 
to engage in some House and indeed school spirit. In many cases, it will be an opportunity to 
take a step away from respective comfort zones and attempt something new. Not everyone 
can win, but everyone can have a go. We look forward to seeing as many students as possible 
at the Mudgee Swimming Pool on Friday 19/2. 

***** 

In March, the vaccines program will recommence. All Year 7 students and Year 9 boys are 
expected to take part, but the reality is that some students will not. In 2014, vaccination rates 
in Mudgee were above state average; a good outcome. In 2015, those rates were below state 
average; 11% in the case of Boostrix. 

Not a good outcome. 

In 2015, The Atlantic produced an article that investigated the reasons behind a general fall in 
the vaccination rate in the West. They divided the non-vaccinators into four generalised 
groups. 

First were the complacent. These are parents who tend to live in places where there aren’t 
many cases of vaccine-preventable diseases, so they don’t see the diseases as a threat. The 
complacent figure “no one gets measles anymore”, but will have their children vaccinated, 
maybe next month, when they have more time. 

The next group identified were the inaccessible. But in a town like Mudgee where the 
inoculations occur at school and things like great distances to travel, lack of health insurance 
(the American experience) or language barriers are no barriers, there is no argument for being 
an inaccessible. 

The third group identified were the calculating. These parents engage in an extensive 
information search for pros and cons of vaccination, assess the risk of infection versus the risk 
posed by vaccination, then decide against vaccination because, “no one gets measles 
anymore” (see the complacent above) and decide against vaccination. The calculating rely 
on other parents having their children vaccinated so as to keep the risk low, in much the same 
way that dominant beasts put themselves in the middle of the herd to reduce their chances of 
being the subject of predation. They will cheerfully take a free ride, even though they know the 
risks of associated with vaccination are negligible. 

Finally, there is the group The Atlantic called the unconfident. These are the classic “anti-
vaxers”. They’re the same people who get the most attention. They don’t trust that vaccines 
are safe. They don’t trust the health system; doctors telling them vaccines are safe. They don’t 
trust people in public office, making policies promoting vaccination. Whereas the calculating 
and the complacent have more of an ambivalent attitude toward vaccines, the unconfident are 
completely negative. They avidly soak up those Facebook memes that relate horrible and 
unsubstantiated stories of children diagnosed with autism just a few months after being 
vaccinated. And when their GP assures them that there is no link between vaccines and 
autism, it’s just more evidence that there is a huge conspiracy at work. 
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 Coming Events: 

 

 Feb 19 – Swimming 
Carnival, all school 

 Feb 22 - P&C Meeting 
Library 7pm 

 Feb 25 – Yrs 7, 11 & 
12 Parent/Teacher 
Evening – 3.45 to 7pm 

 Mar 22 – Vaccinations 
for ALL Yr 7 students 
and Yr 9 boys 

 Mar 21 – P&C AGM 
(a week early because 
of Easter) 

 

 

 

 

 

This issue: 

 Principal’s Message 

 Vietnam Veterans’ 
Competition 

 Swimming Carnival 

 Maths News 

 Bawamarra 

 Community  
Announcements 

 Sponsor – Glencore 
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I am reasonably sure that through this page I’m preaching to the converted, but if not, please ensure that your children 
are available for vaccinations. Together, we can keep the herd safe. 

Until next week... 

Wayne Eade 
Principal 

 
TERM 1 WEEK 3 AWARDS 
 
P & C Awards:  Yr 7:  Booke Smyth, Yr 8:  Isabella Shearman, Yr 9:  Stephanie Bartlett, 
Yr 10:  Jacob Wyles, Yr 11:  Nick Dzirua, Yr 12:  Ruby Marshall 
 
SRR Award:  Lachlan McPherson Yr 7 
 
HONOURING AUSTRALIAN VIETNAM VETERANS’ COMPETITION 
This competition is in recognition of the 50

th
 anniversary of the Battle of Long Tan - 18

th
 August - and will honour the 

service and sacrifice of our Vietnam veterans. 
The competition encourages Year 9 and 10 students to investigate the contribution of Australians who served during 
the Vietnam War and reflect on the importance of remembering their service. 
All students in Years 9 and 10 are invited to participate in this competition by collecting a brochure from the HSIE 
staffroom. This details what you need to do to complete an entry. 
A successful student from each electorate will receive a certificate and a plaque for the school, awarded by their Federal 
Member of Parliament. The successful student will then participate in a three-day Canberra Commemorative 
Programme from 17-19 August 2016, visiting cultural institutions and attending a commemorative event on Vietnam 
Veterans’ Day, the 50

th
 anniversary of the Battle of Long Tan. 

Submission for the competition must be handed in to Miss Windeyer by Tuesday 5
th
 April 2016. 

 
SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
The swimming carnival will be held Friday 19th February.  
This year it is compulsory for ALL students at Mudgee High School to attend the carnival. Students can be dropped 
off at the pool from 8.20am onwards or if they catch the bus, get off at St. Matthews School and walk to the pool 
supervised by staff members. The roll will be marked as students enter the pool. The carnival starts at 9am and 
students are expected to be there before this time. 
As always the spirit of the carnival is for students to have fun and participate. ALL students are expected to participate 
in at least 2 events. If your son/daughter is not a strong swimmer there will be assistance available to enable them to 
swim and get valuable House points. 
A 200m Individual Medley will run at 8.30am so participants interested must be at the pool earlier. 
 
The house colours are: 

 Cunningham-Yellow 

 Blaxland-Red 

 Lawson-Blue 

 Wentworth-Green 

Students are encouraged to get into the spirit of the carnival and dress in their house colours. Please remember to bring 
sunscreen and hat. 
Canteen facilities are available and Yr 12 will be running activities throughout the day so bring some money to support 
their fundraising. 
If students are interested in representing Mudgee High in swimming, they need to see Mr Smith in the Computer Pod. 
This is the first year we have run a FULL school carnival for many years and it would be great to see students attend 
and get into the school spirit.  
 
MATHEMATICS NEWS 
 
New Teachers 
This year we have had a few staffing changes farewelling David Tooney and welcoming Anna Chambers and Jodie 
Palmer to our faculty.  Sue Robinson is continuing as Acting Head Teacher Mathematics and congratulations to Andrew 
Laurie for taking on the Year 7 Adviser role for 2016. 
 
Calculators 
Calculators are available once again in the front office. These BOSTES approved calculators can be purchased for $20, 
which is cost price to us.  All students in years 7 to 12 need to use calculators in their Mathematics classes.  The 
Mathematics courses are designed to make use of calculator technology to assist students to develop more difficult 
concepts without becoming slowed down in manual calculations.  Mental calculation skills are also practised as part of 
the course. 
 
 
 



 
 
Assessments 
Regular assessments are an important tool in identifying strengths and weaknesses, especially helping senior students 
to prepare for final HSC exams. Monday of Week 5 will see Year 12 Mathematics and General Mathematics 1 and 2 
students completing their second Assessment task for the HSC course.   
 
Textbooks 
Juniors will by now have been issued textbooks at the teacher’s discretion. Seniors are reminded to pay their textbook 
deposit and retain their receipt to show teachers before receiving their textbooks. It is difficult for students to succeed 
without the proper tools for progress.  
 
Mathematics Homework Room 
Continuing this year is the Mathematics Homework room. This is a great opportunity for students to engage with 
Mathematics teachers and utilise their expertise outside of their regular classes. The Homework room operates each 
Monday afternoon in room B09 between 3.30pm and 4.30pm. In the past, the homework room has been extremely well 
attended and we look forward to welcoming new students. 
Students are also encouraged to seek help during breaks if they are having concerns with their work. There is always 
someone in the Mathematics staffroom who is willing to help. 

 
COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 

Bawamarra 

(Relate news, Communicate) 

 

 

 

 

Welcome BBQ for our Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Students and 

Families 

 

You are invited to the Mudgee High School Welcome BBQ. This is an opportunity for our Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islander students and their families to meet with the school and community in an informal and fun way. 

As well as a BBQ, we will also be showing some short films by Black Screen Films. 

Date: Thursday 3
rd

 March 

Time: 5pm to 7pm 

Place: Mudgee High School Performance Centre area; enter the school from Denison Street 

An invitation has been posted out to all our Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander families. Please return the slip at the 

bottom of the invitation to the front office of Mudgee High School to let us know if you will be attending the event. This 

will allow us to adequately cater. 

For further information please call Claire Windeyer on 6372 1533. 

We look forward to seeing you. 

 

Apology Anniversary 

The anniversary of the National 

Apology to the Stolen 

Generations is on February 13 

and we are celebrating the 

strength and courage of our 

Stolen Generations heroes. 

The Apology anniversary theme 

for 2016 is Heal our Past, Build 

our Future, Celebrating our 

Heroes. It highlights the 

importance of recognising and 

sharing the experiences of our 

Stolen Generations members and 

those in our communities who 

make a difference. Our Stolen 

Generations heroes and their 

experiences are unique to each 

region around Australia. 

Mudgee High will be 

acknowledging this event at our school assembly on Wednesday 17
th

 February. The community is welcome to 

come and watch this acknowledgment in the Mudgee High School gym, at 11:30am. Please enter the school 

via the Douro St gate and sign in at the Front Office as a visitor to the school. 

 



 
 
Cappuccinovich, the World’s Greatest Coffee Musical, 
opened last Friday night at the Mudgee Town Hall. The show 
has a close association with Mudgee High School with many 
staff and students putting in hours of work writing, directing 
and learning lines and lyrics. 
Roles in the musical include: 
Mr David McLennan – he has written the music and is playing 
guitar in the band  
Mrs Helen McLennan – Director 
Bethany Haysom – Year 11. The role of Zoya and chorus 
Kady Elliott – Year 12. Chorus 
Mr Jim Browning – Chorus 
Mr Fred Wheeler – Chorus 
Talia McLennan – Year 11. Band - Clarinet  
Renee Bevage – Year 9. Band – Piano 
Jacob Barnes – Year 10 . Band – drums 
Mr Tony Rae – Band – clarinet 
Ms Maree Harries, Ms Rachel McCann and Ben Hughes – 
Year 11 – Sound and Lighting 
Nicholas Hopson – Year 8. Back stage 
Nicole Alkamraikhi – Year 11. Video Production 
Mr Golden and Holly Hill – Year 9.  Choreography  
Mr Nicholls – smoke effects 
The musical has four more performances at the Town Hall on 
Wednesday, Friday and Saturday nights at 7.30pm and there 
is also a matinee on Saturday at 2.00pm. Please come along 
and support the staff and students involved.  
You won’t regret it.  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 

 
MUDGEE DISTRICT NETBALL ASSOCIATION 

Three trials for U12’s representative squad.  The trials will be held on the following dates: 
Tuesday 23

rd
 February at 4pm;  Thursdady 25

th
 February at 4pm;  Wednesday 2

nd
 March at 4pm 

Please RSVP to Tracy Kastelein on 0408 650 833 if you would like further information or cannot 
trial due to injury/illness or if you will be absent or any other issue.   

Don’t hesitiate to contact Tracy on any questions you may have as well.  Please bring a water bottle and netball if you 
have one. Trials will last for approximately 1 to 1.5 hours.  Parents are welcome to attend trials to watch their daughters. 

 

 
 

SPONSORSHIP 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PAID ADVERTISEMENTS 

(Paid Advertisements do not carry the endorsement of Mudgee High) 
 
 

 

 MUDGEE HIGH SCHOOL – LINK PROGRAM 
GENEROUSLY SPONSORED BY 

 
Ulan Coal Mine 



 MUDGEE HIGH SCHOOL CANTEEN

MENU 2016 EFFECTIVE FROM JAN 27TH 2016
HOT  FOOD AVAILABLE EVERY DAY JUICES

CHICKEN & CORN ROLL 1 .7 0$        BERRI 350ML 2.50$        

PIZZA ROUNDA 2.80$        Apple/blackcurrant, pineapple,

BEEF TRAVELLER PIE 3.00$       orange, tropical,  multi V, apple

CHICKEN CHEESE &BACON PIE 4.00$       DAILY  JUICE 500ML 3.00$       

SAUSAGE ROLL 2.7 0$       Apple, orange, orange/mango

BEEF & GRAVY  ROLL 4.50$         

HOT DOG WITH CHEESE 3.50$        BEVERAGES

HOT DOG 3.00$       PUMP WATER 7 50ML 3.50$        

GLUTEN FREE BEEF PIE 3.50$        Order only WATER 600ML 1.50$        

GLUTEN FREE SAUSAGE ROLL 3.00$       Order only POWERADE ZERO 3.50$        

MAY O/SAUCE PORTIONS 0.30$        HOT MILO (Winter only ) 2.00$       

LOL 2.00$       

ROLLS & SANDWICHES COKE ZERO 2.00$       

A VARIETY  OF ROLLS INCLUDING SPRITE ZERO 2.00$       

HAM, SALAMI, CHEESE, EGG & PEPSI MAX 600ML 3.50$        

CHICKEN ALL WITH SALAD PRICES 

CHICKEN CAESAR ROLL START SNACKFOOD

SWEET CHILLI CHICKEN FROM RED ROCK DELI CHIPS 1.00$        

AND AVOCADO ROLL $4.00 JJ SNACKS 1.00$        

VEGETARIAN WRAP with Tzaziki, GRAIN WAVES 1.00$        

chick peas, semi dried tomatoes and ICECREAMS

salad (Monday s only ) 4.50$        PADDLEPOPS $1.50

CHICKEN AND AVOCADO WRAP MILO SCOOP 3.50$        

with salad (Monday s only  ) 4.50$        FROZEN Y OGHURT 2.00$       

PLAIN BREAD ROLL 1.20$        LEMONADE TWIST 1.00$        

SUNNY BOY 1.00$        

SALADS CY CLONE 1.80$        

GARDEN SALAD      GF 5.00$       SHAKY  SHAKE $2.00

MEAT & SALAD GF 5.00$       

FRESH FRUIT SALAD 3.50$        DAILY SPECIALS

SEASONAL FRUIT 1.00$        

MONDAY

CHECK AVAILABILIT Y OF T HESE SALADS SWEET CHILLI CHICKEN 5.00$       

CHICKEN CAESAR SALAD $5.00 WRAP  (ORDER ONLY )

GREEK SALAD $5.00

COUS COUS SALAD $4.00 T UESDAY

SUSHI $4.00 PIZZA SUB 2.50$        

PASTA SALAD $5.00

ANTI PASTO SALAD $5.00 WEDNESDAY

WEDGES 2.50$        

MILK AND DAIRY sour cream/sweet chilli sauce 0.50$       

MOOVE 300ML 2.00$       

MOOVE 500ML 3.50$        T HURSDAY

PLAIN MILK 2.00$       CHICKEN BURGERS 3.50$        

THICK& CREAMY  Y OGHURT 2.50$        GLUTEN FREE CHICKEN BURGER 4.00$       

DARE 500ML 3.50$        GF Order only

NIPPY 'S MILK 37 5ML 2.50$        FRIDAY

CUSTARD 600ML 3.00$       THAI CHICKEN ROLL 5.00$       

ORDER ONLY

CHECK OUT  OUR  DAILY MENU BOARD FOR OT HER EXCIT ING SPECIALS INCLUDING

 HOMEMADE SOUPS, PAST AS, FOCCACIAS, T URKISH MELT S, CURRIES, BURGERS AND SALADS

PLEASE NOTE: PINENUTS ARE USED IN PESTO, CASHEWS, ALMONDS &

WALNUTS MAY BE USED IN SOME SPECIALS. IF YOU HAVE NUT ALLERGIES

PLEASE CHECK WITH CANTEEN LADIES

Please note these prices are subject to change throughout the y ear due to the increase in 

wholesale prices

 * GLUTEN FREE LUNCHESéé..ALL DAILY SPECIALS CAN BE ADAPTED TO GLUTEN FREE

PLEASE ENQUIRE AND T HESE WOULD NEED T O BE PRE ORDERED

 


